CYPRESS BASINTEXASMASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES

March 15, 2011

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Vice President Betty Morgan

at 6:30pm at the Multi-Purpose Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas.

Fifteen members were present and one visitor.

Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and

accepted with a motion from Matt Honea and seconded by Pat Sawyer.

General Items Discussed: 

        1. Chapter dues of $25.00 were received from members and yearly insurance forms

were completed. After the end of March those members who have not paid the

yearly dues will be considered inactive.  Dues are to be sent to Karen Morris,

Treasurer.

        2. The project “Healthy Habitats @Caddo Lake: Raised Bed Garden Project” at the

Karnack elementary school is in full swing and Betty called for volunteers to

help.

        3. National Wetlands Day is in May.  A discussion was held to decide if our

chapter wanted to participate. Vanessa suggested that we might want to

participate with other groups and have “Caddo activities”.  More to come.

        4. The CBTMN retreat is still being planned for the end of April.  Member

participation is encouraged. Plans are to have various speakers and member

participation for several hours of advanced training for the chapter. The

retreat is scheduled April 29- 30 at the lodge at Wilkes Power Plant.  Our

lodging is free.  The only cost is about $20 for food.  Pat Sawyer will be doing

the cooking for the main meals.  Members are to bring any snacks and soft drinks

that they would like to have.  Members may also bring kayaks, canoes, boats,

etc.  There are camper hook-ups if you would like to bring your own.  Bed rolls

will be needed if you stay in the cabins.  Possible advanced training topics are

“Flying Wild”, Nature Journaling, Native Grasses, Rainwater Collection, and

Insect Collecting. Service projects are still being considered.

        5. Brock reported on the 4-H Sport fishing project that is in progress, stating

that it is going very well.  Some chapter members have been able to participate.

        6. Pat and Vanessa reported on the progress of the Paddle Trails project.  Our

chapter will be developing a trail off the public boat ramp off Road 805which is

also part of the CLWMA.  The proposed trail plan is to have a loop out and back

that would go into one of the most beautiful parts of Caddo—Carter’s Lake.

Subcommittees were developed and Pat will be participating.  Vanessa stated that

the State Budget will go into effect in September with possible budget cuts, so

the application will need to be into the state before then.  As of now, the

panel for the necessary kiosk is available from TPWD, as well as assistance in

the development of the trails.  If you have any questions about the trails,

contact Pat Sawyer.

        7. Rosanna has sent out a spread sheet to keep our volunteer hours.  This is to

be used to send the report of our volunteer hours to Rosanna every quarter. 

These hours have to be reported to the state office so it is absolutely

necessary to have them to Rosanna timely.

        8. Bird banding at Tom Walker’s place will be March 19, 2011 and April 23,

2011.

        9. The Jefferson Head Start Butterfly Garden needs spring cleaning.  A group

will be there March 22 at 9:00am to get started.  Volunteers are needed.

        10. Chapter information and news is available on our web site.

Linda motioned for the meeting to adjourn.  Sue seconded the motion. The next

scheduled meeting is Tuesday, April 12, 2011 at the Transportation Building in

Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.

Respectful submitted,

Sue Simmons, Secretary
